
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

September 20, 2011
Approved Minutes – motion by C. Lawhun, second by B. Arbogast
Present: Barbara Arbogast, Seann Berrocales, Bob Blick, Tom Cotton, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun, Diana Nelson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Katherine Scott, Lois Soeldner, Amanda Smith, Jason Taylor,
Not Present: Rick Marr, Troy Zeigler
Ex-Officio: Andee Radliff
 Guests: Jan Cook
The meeting was called to order by chair J. Darnall at 12:00 p.m. in the Spotlight Room of the Bone Student Center.

Minutes of the August 16, 2011 meeting were approved following a motion by B. Blick and a second by T. Cotton. A motion was made by A. Rediger and seconded by M. Peel to approve the September 6, 2011 minutes. J. Taylor requested that members of the raffle committee be named and not just mentioned as the committee in the minutes. The motion carried with the changes being implemented.
The OpenLine was distributed last week. Deadline for the October issue is Wednesday, September 28.

J. Darnall noted that a request for names of people eligible to serve on the COE Dean Search committee has been requested from Human Resources. The current dean, Deborah Curtis, will retire at the end of the academic year.
J. Cook reported that the upcoming veto session could get nasty with rewriting legislation. The lobbyist expects to see Senate Bill 512 brought up and some changes could be made. She said it is important to keep an eye on what is happening. Interested people can go to the Annuitants web page located at http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu/  and click to the left on ‘Legislative News’ to get the latest updates. Cook noted it is “a year to be alert.”
A short discussion was held on purchasing bags for use during the homecoming parade. The topic was given to the Homecoming Committee to gather information and bring a recommendation back to the Council for action.

The raffle was discussed at length with regard to the need for a raffle license and the top prize for the 2011 raffle.  After the discussion a motion was made by C. Lawhun and seconded by B. Blick that the Council purchase a $300 gift card to Best Buy as the top prize. The motion carried unanimously. J. Darnall will hand carry the license application to the County today and check on the timeline to get the license issued. Sales will start as soon as possible.

C. Pfoff announced that the annual shopping bus trip has been set for Saturday, December 3 to Woodfield Mall/IKEA. Publicity and sign up for the event will begin soon. 

J. Darnall read an item received from the Unlimited Dance Team requesting a listserv message be sent to the Civil Service employees. After a short discussion the Council recommended the email not be sent due to the length of the message. They will be contacted and given information to place the event on the University Home Page.
During the Old Business portion of the meeting an update on the Wellness Issue brought to the Council was requested. A meeting was held with the person in charge of the area. The language used in the policy is being followed.

A motion was made by A. Rediger to adjourn the meeting at 1:06 pm. The motion was seconded by B. Arbogast and carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff
Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine –September 28, October 26, November 30
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –October 4, October 18, November 1, November 15, December 6, December 20, January 3, January 17
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
NOTE LOCATION CHANGE ~
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be October 4, 2011, in the 3rd East Lounge at Bone Student Center

PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








